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HB 356 Prince George’s County – Alcoholic Beverages – Licenses for Supermarkets 

Hearing Date:  2/21/22 
Committee:  Economic Matters 

Position:  Unfavorable 

Thank you, Chairman Wilson, Vice-chair Crosby, and members of the Economic Matters Committee for 

holding this hearing on HB 356, which would allow the Prince George’s County Liquor Board to issue up 

to three beer and light wine licenses per legislative district in areas that qualify as food deserts or food 

swamps. The Maryland Public Health Association’s Alcohol & Tobacco Network urges an unfavorable 

report on this bill.  

MdPHA is deeply disappointed and more than a little confused on how expanding access to alcohol can 

be promoted as a solution to food insecurity. Many of our members have worked on numerous bills 

and/or community projects to both address food deserts and food swamps over the years, legislation and 

interventions stemming from scientific study and evaluation. We feel the frustration, inequity, and pain 

stemming from these incredibly difficult issues. Much of the research can be seen coming from our own 

experts at academic centers such as University of Maryland, Towson, and Johns Hopkins or from 

community advocacy organizations working to increase urban farms; strengthen nutrition standards in 

public schools; or require only milk, water, or 100% juice instead of soda in kids’ meals.  

It is unclear from this legislation how the Prince George’s County Council defines a food desert or food 

swamp, but increasing alcohol outlet density and access is not the solution. Research consistently 

demonstrates that under resourced communities are both more likely to qualify as a food desert or swamp1 

in addition to being oversaturated with alcohol outlets.23 Additionally, these outlets are often associated 

with violent crime, which is also a concerning issue for under resourced communities. Research based on 

Baltimore City actually demonstrated the opposite: reducing alcohol outlet density was associated with a 

reduction in violent crime.4  

We also point out that there are at least three additional bills in PG County that look to expand access 

through days of sales or number of licenses. It is important to consider the entirety of the alcohol 

environment as a whole and the impact that increasing density on multiple levels at the same time could 

have.  

While we are fully in support of increased healthy food options in areas like food deserts and food 

swamps, tying this directly to alcohol sales is not the solution.  

For these reasons, we urge an unfavorable report on HB 356.  

 

The Maryland Public Health Association (MdPHA) is a nonprofit, statewide organization of public health 

professionals dedicated to improving the lives of all Marylanders through education, advocacy, and 

collaboration. We support public policies consistent with our vision of healthy Marylanders living in 
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healthy, equitable, communities. MdPHA is the state affiliate of the American Public Health Association, 

a nearly 145-year-old professional organization dedicated to improving population health and reducing 

the health disparities that plague our state and our nation.   
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